
Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting
Meeting Minutes
     2/23/10

The meeting convened at 7:30 PM in the Cherrydale Room at Madison Center.

Attendees:  Ron Cheich,  Burt Bostwick,  Krista Bean Dorrian,   Rich Samp,  Ruth Gordon,  Jinx Lunger

Secretary’s Report  - Krista Bean Dorrian

· The minutes from the meeting on January 13, 2010 were approved with one minor change.
Treasurer’s Report – Ruth Gordon
· Ruth reported a balance in OGCA’s account of  $4,439.65.  Ruth stated that she had received dues from six new members in response to the recent newsletter.  Ruth also asked for approval to reimburse herself  for expenses of the last two newsletters of $185 and $322, respectively. The Committee approved the reimbursement.
· Ruth gave Krista Dorrian a check made to Walker Chapel for $200 for rental for the Spaghetti Dinner.
NCAC – Burt Bostwick
· Burt reported that the  Fort Ethan Allen project has been put back in for reconsideration in the Spring 2010 funding round.   Given past resistance from the County Parks and Recreation Department, it was agreed that alternative projects should be developed for the fall funding round ,and that this might be a topic for the Spring membership meeting.  Rich Samp reported that a neighbor of  his was individually paying to construct a  small replica of  Fort Ethan Allen and inquired as to whether OGCA could help in finding a place to put the model.
President’s Report – Ron Cheich
· Ron asked Burt to briefly talk about the County Manager’s FY 2011 Budget.  Of  special note to the neighborhood is that   the budget proposes further reducing hours at Gulf Branch Nature Center.  The “tier two” cuts in the budget would close Madison Center , relocate its programs  and repurpose the building, but it is unlikely that the County would reach to these cuts.  Burt reported that the Friends of GBNC board was scheduled to meet soon to discuss the proposed reduction in hours.  Burt further serves on both the Expenditures and the Parks Committees of the Civic Federation and will therefore be actively involved in the budget process and will keep OGCA apprised of further developments.  
· The Committee again discussed the issue of soliciting advertising for the newsletter and it was agreed that it was a good idea, and that the charge should be $25 for ¼ page ads and up to $50 for ½ page ads.  It was also agreed that small service, neighborhood based advertising (babysitting etc.) should be solicited and could help reinforce the sense of community. In most cases, there would not be a charge for such ads/notices. Finally, it was agreed that the OGCA advertising policy would be spelled out in the next newsletter.
· Ruth Gordon reported that she had received several  neighbor complaints/requests for help from the recent newsletter.  One concerned the on-going puddle caused by the sewer work on Dittmar at Old Glebe, and the remaining were all about the late delivery time for daily mail.  Ruth will follow up with an e-mail to DES regarding the completion of  the sewer related work on Dittmar.  Bill Schwab continues to follow up with the Postal Service to see if , notwithstanding cutbacks, mail delivery times can’t be moved up.
· Ruth also reported that a neighbor had volunteered to become one of our Civic Federation delegates and will stand for election at the May meeting.  Ron Cheich suggested that the May election of officers and delegates be discussed further at the March meeting.
· The remainder of the meeting was devoted to a discussion of the logistics of the upcoming neighborhood Spaghetti Dinner to be held on 2/27/10. 
Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· The  next meeting was scheduled for  March 25, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

